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Minutes
Goshen Township Board of Trustees                    Regular Meeting

7:00 p.m.
                                                                               March 10, 2009

Opening  
Mike Keeley called the meeting to order. Lisa Allen led in prayer. The pledge was recited; and roll was taken. T.J. Corcoran; present. Mike Keeley; present. Jack Kuntz; present. 
Adoption of Agenda

***  Jack Kuntz moved to accept the agenda as presented. T.J. Corcoran seconds; motion carries. T.Corcoran; yes. M. Keeley; yes. J. Kuntz; yes. 

*** T.J. Corcoran moved to approve the minutes from the February 24, 2009 regualr meeting. Jack Kuntz seconds; motion carries. M. Keeley; yes. T. Corcoran; yes. J. Kuntz; yes. 

Communications and Announcements

Administrator Ray Snyder read a letter from Bobbie Spaulding thanking Communications Director Mandy Storer for speaking at the Girl Scouts Leaders Meeting in February. 

Communication Director Mandy Storer presented just under $200 to Jacob Miller. Miller is a Goshen student chosen to travel to Japan as part of the People-to-People Ambassadors program this year. 

New Business 

Motion to approve donation of M-26 taser and holster to the Owensville Police Department

Administrator Ray Snyder recommended a motion to donate 2 old M-26 style tasers to the Owensville Police Department. The Township has purchased newer tasers in the years past and has no use for these older models. We can not auction them off in a police auction, so the only other method of disposal is to destroy them. 

***Jack Kuntz moved to donate two M-26 Tasers and holsters to the Owensville Police Department. T.J. Corcoran seconds; motion carries. M. Keeley; yes. T. Corcoran; yes. J. Kuntz; yes. 

Remarks from Budget Director

Budget Director Rebecca Groppe talked about a meeting with Rep. Jean Schmidt’s people today. 

Director of Community and Economic Development Lou Ethridge and Communications Director Mandy Storer went with Ms. Groppe to discuss applying for money from the Federal Stimulus package. 

The group’s presentation was well received and the group will present the pitch in the next round of interviews this coming Monday, March 16, 2009. Reports from CED, Service, and Police Departments were presented.

The Fire Department failed to meet a deadline to submit a package for this meeting, so their request was not heard. It can not be added onto the current proposal at this point. The fire department is free to file a separate request for Federal stimulus dollars. 

Darrell Roberts from the Fire Department says the department is seeking grants from FEMA on their own. 

Consider Approval for Fiscal Officer to attend 10th Annual Local Government Officials Conference

Fiscal Officer Lisa Allen would like to attend this conference on April 23-24. It is held at the Hyatt Regency in Columbus. The cost to the Township would be $175 plus the cost of Ms. Allen’s trip.

***T.J. Corcoran moved to send Fiscal Officer Lisa Allen to the 10th Annual Local Government Officials Conference on April 23-24 in Columbus, Ohio at a cost of $175 plus travel expenses. Jack Kuntz seconds; motion carries. M. Keeley; yes. T.J. Corcoran; yes. J. Kuntz; yes. 

Old Business

Mike Keeley asked Service Director Lou Clemons if he was ready to establish a permit rate for sump pump installations, previously discussed at the February 10, 2009 meeting. Mr. Clemons advised he’s not quite ready at this time. 

Community Forum

Mike Miller thanked Goshen Township for supporting his son, Jacob, in his efforts to raise money in order to travel to Japan as part of the People to People Ambassador program. 

Candy Meadors directed questions to the board in relation to the current Park Board and it’s members. She asked when the new park would be open. T.J. Corcoran told her that was an answer only the park board could provide her. She asked about a current vacancy and when it would be filled. The reply was that the seat will be vacated by member Marcia Huff in May, as Ms. Huff has moved outside of Goshen Township. The board is at no obligation to fill this seat until Ms. Huff’s term ends in May. Ms. Meadors also asked why the former park board members were replaced late last year. The reply was that all their terms had expired, and the board filled the vacancies with those interested candidates who they thought would best serve in those positions. 

Executive Session

***T.J. Corcoran moved to adjourn into executive session to discuss the appointment of a Township employee as well as the possible discipline of another Township employee in accordance with ORC 121.22 at 7:28 p.m. Jack Kuntz seconds; motion carries. M. Keeley; yes. T. Corcoran; yes. J. Kuntz; yes. 

The board returned to regular session at 9:03 p.m. No action was taken.

Set Final Appropriations for 2009 Budget

*** Jack Kuntz moved to postpone setting final appropriations for 2009 budget due to the time. T.J. Corcoran seconds; motion carries. M. Keeley; yes. T. Corcoran; yes. J. Kuntz; yes. 

Adjournment

***T.J. Corcoran moved to adjourn. Jack Kuntz seconds; motion carries. M. Keeley; yes. T. Corcoran; yes. J. Kuntz; yes. 

Respectfully Submitted by:
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Lisa Allen

______________________________________
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